
  

 
Our Vision:  The Federation of Boldmere Schools empowers all children to embrace learning; achieve  

their personal best; and build their social, emotional and physical wellbeing. 

  

  

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES  

Summer Term 2019:  

21st June- Nursery closed to 

current children. Nursery 

Induction day for children 

starting in September.  

27th June-Infant Sports day 

1.30pm  

3rd July- Year 2 to Year 3 

induction afternoon. 

11th July- Celebration Evening 

4-6pm  

18th July- Year 2 leaver’s 

party.  

19th July – Break up for 

summer holiday  

22nd July-PD day-school closed 

to pupils. 

2nd September-PD day-school 

closed to pupils 

3rd September-PD day-school 

closed to pupils 

4th September- School re-

opens to Year one and Year two 

pupils. 

9th September- Reception 

children start part time 

16th September- Reception 

children start full time. 

Year Two Induction Afternoon 

Wednesday 3rd July 2019 

Letters were sent home before half 

term with details about the 

Induction afternoon at the Junior 

school for Year two children going 

into Year three in September. 

Please can you return the reply slip 

by 19th June 2019 at the latest. 

Reception 2019 Induction Sessions 

The Reception induction sessions are 

being held from 10.30am-12.00pm on the 

following dates: 

RE- Tuesday 11th June 

RM- Wednesday 12th June 

RK- Thursday 13th June  

from 10.30am-12.00pm. 

Book Bags 

We now have book bags in stock. 

They are available from the school 

office and cost £3.60. 

Year One trip to Tamworth Castle 

on Thursday 20th June 

Letters were sent home last week 

with details of the above trip. 

Please return your slips to the 

school office and make payment via 

Parentpay as soon as possible, we 

still have quite a few forms and 

payments outstanding. Without 

written permission your child will 

not be able to go to Tamworth 

Castle on Thursday 20th June with 

their class. Spare forms are 

available from the school office. 

Reception Trip to Ash End Farm 

Letters were sent home last week 

with details of the above trip.  

Please return your slips to the 

school office and make payment via 

Parentpay as soon as possible.  

Without written permission your 

child will not be able to go to Ash 

End Farm on Tuesday 2nd July with 

their class.  Spare forms are 

available from the school office. 
 

Reception Eye Tests Tuesday 16th 

July 2019 

The Orthoptist will be back in school on 

Tuesday 16th July to complete eye tests 

on the remaining Reception classes. 

Parents are not required to attend. 

 

End of Academic Year Reports 

We would like to inform you that your 

child’s report will be presented slightly 

differently than in previous years.  

Our previous mechanism for report 

writing was carried out through an IT 

system called School Pupil Tracker 

Online (SPTO). Unfortunately this 

system is no longer an option for report 

writing as SPTO shut this system down 

at the end of May 2019. We have 

therefore formatted a new report 

template and look forward to circulating 

your children’s reports in due course. 

New Reception Children September 

2019 

Our pre-school activity sessions are 

being held from 14:30 to 15:10 on the 

following dates: 

RE – Tuesday 18th June  

RK – Thursday 20th June 

RM- Tuesday 25th June 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Nursery September 2019 

Our induction day for new Nursery 

children is on Friday 21st June. 

Nursery will be closed to current 

children 
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Celebrating Attendance 

Congratulations to Parrot class for 

achieving 100% attendance last 

week. Well done!  
 

PTA News 

Father’s Day Elfridges – the shop is 

nearly here!!!  

We will be opening the doors on 

Friday, 14th June 2019.  

Elfridge's is strictly pre-order only 

service. Buy your present tickets 

now at - www.pta-

events.co.uk/boldmere 

Ordering will close on Thursday 13th 

of June 2019. 

Busy Bodies 

Important reminder fees now 

overdue. 

June fees are now outstanding 

please hand in your booking form and 

pay your fees immediately please.   

 

Golden Table: 

This week the following children 

have been nominated for the Golden 

Table in the dinner hall: 

Poppy, Zara, Kassidy and Kiara in 

Owl class, Rahima and Amy in Bees 

class and Chloe and Tabitha in 

Parrot class. 

Thank you children, we look forward 

to seeing who is nominated next 

week. 

End of Year Performances 

Reception 

Tuesday 9th July- 11am and 13.45pm 

Year One 

Wednesday 10th July - 09:45am and 

13.45pm 

Year Two 

Wed 17th July - 14:00 (in Junior 

school hall) 

 

Nursery End of Year Celebrations 

Parents are invited to attend a 

celebration of their child’s 

achievements this year on Tuesday 

9th July at 10:45 for morning 

nursery and 14:45 for afternoon.  

Parking Outside School 

Hopefully everyone will have 

noticed our lovely new road signs on 

the bend outside the Infant 

entrance. I am however astonished 

that people are still parking on the 

double yellow lines between the 

signs. These signs do not indicate 

parking bays! Parking on double 

yellow lines endangers your 

children’s lives. It also prevents 

access to school for any emergency 

vehicles. Mr Rollason, Mr Glasgow 

and myself spend time every 

morning and evening putting the 

signs out and collecting them in. I 

do not think that this is a 

worthwhile use of our time if people 

ignore them. The message you are 

giving your children is that it is ok 

to openly and blatantly cause 

obstruction and danger outside 

school. The only people that fall 

outside of the above are disability 

badge holders, but it still poses a 

danger to children around the 

school (and these are your own 

children). Thank you for your 

cooperation in this matter. 

Information 

We are welcoming our new 

Reception children into school this 

week for the start of our induction 

process. 

Today, our new Penguin class spent 

the morning with Miss Clover and 

Mrs Lucas. On Wednesday Mr 

Meakin and Mrs Ankers will meet 

their new Kangaroos and on 

Thursday Mrs McComish and Mrs 

Hewitt will welcome the new 

Meerkats. Induction packs have 

been given to all new parents which 

contain the staffing structure for 

September 2019. However, we 

would like to make all of our 

current families aware that we are 

saying goodbye to a few of our 

staff at the end of this year. Miss 

Parsons is leaving to join Brays 

special school as Assistant Head 

Teacher and Mrs Price and Mrs 

Caley are retiring and beginning new 

adventures! Further information 

will follow. 

Congratulations Board 

Reception – Flynn B, William H, 

Paisley-Bowe, Joseph S, George B 

and William O. 

Year One – Jacob, Jemima and 

Rishi. 

Year Two – Maya, Jack and all of 

Lion class. 

Up to Date MAT information 

Information can be found at: 
https://www.boldmere.bham.sch.uk/pa
rents/mat-information 

 

Mrs S Kenny 

Head of 

School 

11/06/2019 
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